
UN rights experts urge France to
provide essential services to
migrants, asylum seekers

A group of United Nations human rights experts have called on the French
Government to urgently provide water and sanitation services as well as
emergency shelters for migrants and asylum seekers living in “inhumane
situation” in areas along the country’s northern coast.

According to estimates, over 1,250 migrants and asylum-seekers are living in
Calais, Grande-Synthe, Tatinghem, Dieppe and other sites along the coast
without adequate shelter and access to drinking water, toilets or washing
facilities.

“Migrants and asylum-seekers along the northern French coast […] are facing
an inhumane situation, with some living in tents without toilets and washing
themselves in polluted rivers or lakes,” said Léo Heller, the UN Special
Rapporteur on the human rights to water and sanitation, in a news release on
Wednesday.

“Some efforts have been made, but not enough,” he added.

Since last year, the Government has taken temporary steps to provide these
services for some people, including contracting a local organization to
provide water and shower facilities. It is also hosting up to 200 migrants at
a sports centre in Grande-Synthe.

“I am concerned that for every step forward, two steps are taken back,”
stated Mr. Heller, noting that the situation is emblematic of the need for
much more attention from national and international authorities on this
issue.

The experts also underscored that in the absence of valid alternatives in the
provision of adequate housing, including in the Calais area, dismantling the
camps was not a long-term solution.

“We are concerned about increasingly regressive migration policies and the
inhumane and substandard conditions suffered by migrants,” said Felipe
González Morales, the UN Special Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants.

“Migrants, regardless of their status, are entitled to human rights without
discrimination, including access to adequate housing, education, healthcare,
water and sanitation as well as access to justice and remedies. By depriving
them of their rights or making access increasingly difficult, France is
violating its international human rights obligations,” he added.

In addition, the experts also voiced concern over harassment and intimidation
of volunteers and members of non-governmental organizations providing
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humanitarian aid to migrants and called on France to fulfil its obligations
under international human rights law and promote the work of human rights
defenders.

The UN rights expert making the call also included Michel Forst, the UN
Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders.

UN Special Rapporteurs and independent experts are appointed by the Geneva-
based Human Rights Council to examine and report back on a specific human
rights theme or a country situation. The positions are honorary and the
experts are not UN staff, nor are they paid for their work.
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